SOUTHERN NEW JERSEY CHAPTER 6

Of the

NATIONAL INSTITUTE OF GOVERNMENTAL PURCHASING

Minutes of Regular Meeting on February 22, 2006 at the Crab Trap Restaurant 

The Chapter President, Teresa Thompson called the meeting to order at 6:30.  Teresa thanked everyone for attending and asked Miguel Mercado to give the invocation, which was followed by the Flag Salute lead by Patty Haigh.  Board Members present this evening were Teresa Thompson, Gordon Ball, Palma Conover, Tammy Fetherman, Judson Moore, Rob Campbell and Tom Hassett.

Member Introductions

Teresa asked that we take time to go around the room and introduce ourselves and state the entity we are from.  There were 45 attendees this evening.  

Honor Retiring Members

Teresa announced that two dedicated members of our organization will be retiring, Gene Sicilia of Cape May County and Bill Deaver of Cape May County MUA.  Teresa presented them both with a boutonniere and abundant congratulations on retirement!  Good luck to you both and enjoy.

Treasurer’s Report

Judson Moore reported the year-end treasurer’s report is available this evening as a handout.  Frank Hartman made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report as presented, which was seconded by Tom Hassett.

Secretary’s Report
Tammy Fetherman reported that the minutes from our December 14, 2005 meeting are available as a handout.  Frank Hartman made a motion to accept the Secretary’s Report as presented, which was seconded by Tom Hassett.  

National Update

Teresa introduced Ed Grant, President of the National Chapter of NIGP.   As usual Ed was overflowing with information acquired from being affiliated with the National Chapter. Ed reported that legislation has been passed for us to be able to utilize the U.S. Communities Contract. He indicated that this is a great resource for the purchasing professional and many probably didn’t even know it is available to you.  For this reason alone Ed confirmed the importance of attending the National and Regional Conferences, stay connected. There is a lot to learn from different states, a better way to accomplish a task, etc.  Ed stated we all need to stay informed to be able to do our jobs in the most effective manner and not allow the importance of purchasing properly to fade away.  Ed mentioned that areas in Alaska have privatized the purchasing function due to the lack of professionalism in this area.  We certainly don’t want that to happen nationally.  In closing, Ed extended congratulations to Gene and Bill on their retirement.

Guest Speaker

Tammy Fetherman introduced the guest speaker, Brett Huber, Project Manager with Brinkerhoff Environmental Services Inc.  Mr. Huber gave a very informative and detailed presentation of the services that Brinkerhoff Environmental can assist with concerning environmental issues in public buildings.  Issues that were discussed included: asbestos, lead based paint, mold, underground storage tanks and vapor intrusion.  Mr. Huber explained that these issues might have to be addressed due to complaints from users, building renovation or demolition and also through site acquisition.  Mr. Huber explained the inspection process for each of the issues discussed.  He also explained the reports produced upon completion of the inspection process include recommendations for remediation, which is different for each site. 

Mr. Huber thanked us for the opportunity to speak on behalf of his company.    Brinkerhoff Environmental Services Inc. can be reached by telephone at 732-223-2225 or at www.brinkenv.com.

Executive Director’s Report

March is “Purchasing Month”

Gordon announced that March is “Purchasing Month” and the NIGP would like all members have their governing body adopt a resolution recognizing the importance of purchasing.  There is a sample resolution available on the NIGP web site. 

National Conference

Gordon confirmed Ed Grant’s statements regarding the importance of attending the National conference.  This year the National Conference is in Tampa, Florida on August 5-9.  Information was mailed to the membership in our most recent newsletter.

Handouts

Gordon reminded everyone to collect the handouts available this evening.  The certificate for attendance of the meeting is available and the minutes of our December meeting as well as Membership Applications.  The registration form for our next regular meeting of April 19, 2006 at the Crab Trap Restaurant with Hank Swedes from Division of Pension as the speaker is also available.

CPPB Training

Gordon reported that training will be offered for the Certified Public Purchasing Buyer (CPPB) Certification which is scheduled for April 28, 2006.  There are only a few people interested so far.  The session will provide a review and written exam for the CPPB designation.  For those that have the CPPB certification and are interested in advancing to CPPO we will host a training session in the fall. 

Rutgers Conference

Gordon announced the Rutgers Purchasing Conference will be held May 2nd and 3rd at the Sheraton in Atlantic City.  Some of the topics will include:  



Rutgers Conference topics continued:

· Pay to Play

· Ethics

· Internet Basics for Purchasing Practitioners

· Leadership Skills for Tomorrows Purchasing Professional

· Drafting Specifications

· Question and Answer Panel

· Surety and Bonding

· Surplus Property Disposal On the Internet

· Legislative Update

Gordon asked that we all show our support by attending this very well planned event.

Committee Update

In closing, Gordon reported that we are taking a new approach this year with regard to our appointed Committees.  We are hoping to have the Chairman of each Committee give a brief report of the activities of the Committee from meeting to meeting.  This approach helps to enforce that the Committees work hard and have something to report on.  Please contact either Gordon or Teresa if you are interested in serving on a Committee.  Teresa pointed out that our Committees are listed on the web site at www.sjnigp.org, review the list and volunteer!

New Business   

Teresa asked Palma Conover, Assistant Director of SJNIGP to report on our web site.  Palma stated again our web site can be located at www.sjnigp.org and is updated monthly.  Minutes of our meetings are available here through our Members Only section.  The meeting registration forms are available for download and the Secretary and Treasurer’s reports will be available there soon. Palma also stated that she would try and upload the Power Point presentation viewed this evening and thankfully presented by Brinkerhoff Environmental. Palma asked for any suggestions for improvement of our web site so feel free to contact us with your ideas. 

Conclusion

Teresa asked for a motion to adjourn.  The motion was made by Frank Hartman and seconded by Tom Hassett.  Meeting adjourned at 7:20

Respectfully submitted,








Tammy Fetherman

Tammy Fetherman

Secretary

